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Dear Colleague,
As part of a project funded by the European Union (COST Action 735: http://www.cost.esf.org/index.php?id=205&action_number=735) we are aiming to compile a global database related to atmospheric inputs to the ocean of chemical species that might influence phytoplankton growth. The purpose of this letter is to invite you to consider submitting your data to the database. 
An important component of all such databases is that the originators of data accessed through the database will automatically be offered co-authorship on any publications resulting from use of that data. Once published, we intend to make the database freely available to the international community and we envisage that it will become an important tool in biogeochemical research. For example the database will provide a major resource for the international Surface Ocean Lower Atmosphere Study (SOLAS: http://www.uea.ac.uk/env/solas/) and the GEOTRACES (http://www.ldeo.columbia.edu/res/pi/geotraces/) programmes. A similar database initially established by Dr Jamie Kettle for marine dimethyl sulphide (DMS) concentrations has grown to include ~35,000 data points and now provides a benchmark for experimental and modelling studies in its field (http://saga.pmel.noaa.gov/dms/). 
The data that we wish to assemble into the database are atmospheric concentrations in aerosol and rain of the following species:

Nutrients (NO3-, NH4+, PO43-, other N and P species, silicate, Fe, Zn, Co)
Trace metals and mineral dust
Organics (e.g. POPs, PCBs, PAHs)
In addition we hope to compile a separate database of direct deposition flux measurements of the above species to the ocean surface. 
In order for the database to provide a useful resource to the community, the concentration (or flux) data will need to be accompanied by other supporting information. Some of this supporting information will be considered as a minimum requirement for inclusion in the database (e.g. geographical sample location, date and times of collection, sampling and analytical methods), while submission of other supporting data will be encouraged where possible (see attached data sheet). We are aware that there are many datasets of our target species available which have been collected at island or coastal sampling stations. In many cases these datasets are already archived in other databases (e.g. World Data Centre for Aerosols: http://wdca.jrc.it/data/parameters/data_chem.html) and thus our primary interest is in gathering data collected during ship-based field campaigns. 
Please visit the COST Action 735 website for further information about the project. Instructions on how to submit data to the database can be found on http://www.bodc.ac.uk/solas_integration/implementation_products/group1/#aerosol. We encourage submission of data in Excel spreadsheet format.
Best wishes,
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